
Treemendous: What a truly amazing 
day we had on Saturday for the 
construction and unveiling of our 
magnificent outdoor classroom. We 
were blown away by the turn out 
from our students, families and local 
community groups. It was great to 
have Ruud Klienpaste inspiring our 
students and teachers and having 

Peter Wolfkamp and Boh Runga (Mazda Ambassadors being in 
attendance). 

A huge thank you to Susan Hall for her efforts in driving 
and leading this project over the last 15 months. Susan has 
worked tirelessly on this project and as both Rudd and Peter 
commented to me on Saturday, you are a true treasure to 
our school Susan and we appreciate everything you have 
contributed over the last two years. We are so excited about 
future projects you have planned.

There were a huge number of people who contributed to make 
the day a success, including: 

•	 Project Crimson
•	 Mazda Foundation
•	 Ruud Kleinpaste and Frazer Dale – two fantastic days of 

learning and inspiration
•	 2019 Stanhope Eco-Warriors – designed the TREEmendous 

area
•	 Hazel Meadows, Enviro Schools Facilitator, Sustainable 

Schools – support, advice, encouragement, loan of some 
spades, spent the day with us and helped to lay out all the 
plants 

•	 Horizon Church – paid for a loader to move the mountains 
of mulch

•	 Terry Vause from Lawns Plus – operated the loader for a 
whole Saturday

•	 Bunnings Mt Wellington – timber, screws and epoxy for the 
teepees

•	 Ignition Firewood – donation of the huge logs
•	 Jay Park from JP Homes – dug the post holes for the 

blackboard and moved pavers
•	 A1 Landscape Services – donated mulch
•	 Green Matter – donated mulch
•	 Graham Hunter – built the teepees, chain sawed the huge 

logs in half and transported mulch
•	 Phil Hall – towed huge logs up the hill and transported 

ponga logs to school
•	 Gwyn McIntyre – mulch shovelling, plant laying out
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4 Aug BOT meeting
EZ Chess
Corbans Estate – Rooms 19 & 20

5 Aug Corbans Estate – Room 17

6 Aug One Tree Hill College Open Day
Corbans Estate – Rooms 7 & 13

7 Aug Corbans Estate – Rooms 11 & 12
Senior Assembly – Hautūtanga – all 
welcome

10-14 Aug SRS Book Fair

10 Aug Corbans Estate – Rooms 14 & 15
Pacifica Fono – 4-5pm, Staffroom

11 Aug Little Stans (pre-school visits)

12 Aug Book Character Parade – 9.15am
All welcome. Note date change

13 Aug Corbans Estate – Rooms 3 & 6

14 Aug Corbans Estate – Rooms 2, 5 & 8

17 Aug Corbans Estate – Rooms 4, 9 & 10
Maori Parent Consultation Meeting – 
3.15pm-4.00pm

19 Aug Awesome August Mufti Day

20 Aug Mathex Year 7 & 8 – Barfoot Stadium, 
6pm

21 Aug Hautūtanga Fundraiser – Family Quiz 
Night

We are making a conscious effort to include these 
dates on the school app and website calendars. 
Please use these as a reference point to confirm 
events.

TURNING FIVE 2020

If you have a child turning five in 2020 and you are 
living in our school zone, please ensure you have 
completed an enrolment form to secure your child’s 
place and we can book them in for Little Stans 
visits.



Every Tuesday morning from 8:20am-8:50am, 
breakfast is provided in the school hall.  A time 
where Stanhope Road School children can come 
together, connect with each other and have 
breakfast before school starts.

All Stanhope Road School students are welcome.

Morning Tea & Lunch Breaks
Due to the positive changes we experienced with 
staggered breaks following Lockdown we have 
decided to change our timetable. Please see the 
new timetable below.

CHANGES TO BREAK TIMES

BREAKFAST CLUB

PRINCIPAL’S POST (cont’d)
•	 Loaf – provided morning tea
•	 New World Stonefields – donated the sausages for lunch
•	 Allan and Kay Parker, Sweet Azzz – came on the day to 

share their passion for and knowledge about bees
•	 2020 Stanhope Eco-Warriors – helped to refine the design 

and realise the vision
•	 Zac McKee – extremely supportive and willing Jack of all 

trades – log moving, paver laying, water feature creating, 
teepee anchoring, blackboard construction, vege garden 
edging, plant moving and much more

•	 John Meadows – log moving, plant moving and donated 
his bicycle for the water wheel

•	 Angela Smith – morning tea, logistics, donated plants 
(clivias)

•	 Jo Ayton – dealt with the many receipts
•	 Jenny Bristow – logistics, health and safety, thinking of all 

the details
•	 Justine Lawlor and the kapa haka group – beautiful 

powhiri to start the day

•	 Stanhope Road staff – support and encouragement

•	 Stanhope Road students of all levels – heaps of 
enthusiastic hard labour during break times and class time 
(Puāwaitanga) preparing the area for our event

•	 All the helpers who turned out on Saturday!·   

Home School Conferences: We had 91% of families attend 
Homes School Conferences, it was very pleasing to see such 
a high turnout. Please take time to fill in the survey that was 
sent home on Monday: Mid Year Report Survey.

Book Week: We are very excited about our Scholastic Book 
Fair which is taking place in Week 4, Monday 10 to Friday 14 
August. The library will be open before and after school to 
view and purchase books. Start organising costumes for our 
Stanhope Road School Book Parade on Wednesday 12 August 
at 9.15am. All are welcome to attend. 

School Uniform and Hair Policy: We encourage all students 
to wear our uniform with pride at all times. Our School 
Uniform and Hair Policy was amended at the June Board 
of Trustees meeting, please check via school docs https://
stanhope.schooldocs.co.nz/.

Kia kaha

Zane Wilson 
Principal

New uniform – Discounted at the office
With uniform now available to purchase at The 
Warehouse Sylvia Park we will be discounting 
the stock we have left at school. We have 
removed uniform sales on Kindo as we are 
unable to manage the stock levels.

Second Hand Uniform Sale
We will aim to have a sale once a term if we have 
enough stock. We welcome any donations of 
good quality uniforms.  Please drop these into the 
school office.

Uniform item Price  
(kids size)

Price  
(adult size)

Polo shirt $40.00 $43.00

Cargo shorts $30.00 $30.00

Drill skorts $30.00 $30.00

Polyester skorts $15.00 $15.00

Polyester shorts $15.00 $15.00

Cargo long pants $25.00 $25.00

Polar fleece sweatshirt $48.00 $51.00

Softshell rain jacket $69.00 $79.00

Umbrella $10.00

NEW SCHOOL TIMETABLE
Time Tupuranga/Puāwaitanga Time Whakatōtanga/Hautūtanga

9.00am-
10.40am

Block 1 9.00am-
11.00am

Block 1

10.40am-
11.00am

Morning tea
Shared morning tea: 
Friday 10.45-11.15am

11.00am-
11.20am

Morning tea
Shared morning tea: 
Friday 10.45-11.15am

11.00am-
12.30pm

Block 2 11.20am-
1.00pm

Block 2

12.30pm-
1.10pm

Lunch 1.00pm-
1.10pm

Lunch eating
Inside classroom/ 
designated team area

1.10pm-
1.20pm

Lunch eating
Inside classroom/ 
designated team area

1.10pm-
1.50pm

Lunch

1.20-3.00pm Block 3 1.50-3.00pm Block 3

Lunch orders/delivery:
•	 Lunches delivered to Whakatōtanga, Hautūtanga students to collect by 1.00pm
•	 Tupuranga/Puāwaitanga students collect lunches from the office at 1.10pm

SCHOOL UNIFORM

https://forms.gle/MwQXCAKdLkSxHfzaA
https://stanhope.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://stanhope.schooldocs.co.nz/


A picture paints a thousand words...

TE KAUPAPARI SUSTAINABILITY

ROAD SAFETY SPORT

School is back – please remember to drive at a 
safe speed around our school.

This makes it safer for everyone, and students 
love to be able to walk, scoot or ride to school!

Let’s all take the time to be kind to one another, 
walking to school if we can, and driving safely 
around schools.

This term we are focusing on Road Safety around 
our school.  We are receiving disappointing 
reports of parents not crossing safely on our 
crossings.  By not crossing safely with guidance 
from our Road Patrollers you are putting the safety 
of our children at risk and also teaching incorrect 
road crossing safety practices!

Netball Tournament

On Thursday 30 July, Hautūtanga represented 
Stanhope in the Year 7 & 8 Eastern Zone Netball 
Tournament. We were lucky enough to be able 
to take six netball teams! This wouldn’t have 
been possible without the help of our parents 
volunteering to be the team managers. Thank 
you so much!!! 

Each team improved their netball skills, hustled 
hard and played their hearts out and on the 
court. Thank you to our teachers and coaches 
Mr Moey, Miss McRae, Miss Leilua and Whaea 
Liz.
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Click here to view the menus.

EZLUNCHES

BOOK FAIR

CHARACTER PARADE

Easy lunch orders through Kindo. 
Available every day.

You can order (or cancel) any time before 9am 
on the day or schedule in advance. Orders will be 
delivered to the school in time for lunch.

ezlunch orders are made online through your 
myKindo account. One account for the whole 
family! 

Go to www.mykindo.co.nz to start ordering!

Need help? Visit support.mykindo.co.nz or 
telephone 0800 EZLUNCH (0800 395 8624) weekdays 
8am-4pm.

www.ezlunch.co.nz

www.mykindo.co.nz Monday & 
Friday

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday

Character Book Parade – Wednesday 12 August 9.15am  

Children are encouraged to come to school 
dressed as their favourite character from a 
book!  Please bring along the book or a copy 
of the book cover for your child to hold during 
the parade. Students can remain in their 
costumes all day, or change after the parade.

The Character Parade starts at 9.15am on 
the basketball court, families are welcome to 
come along and cheer on the children.

The Scholastic Book Fair will be open in the 
library for an hour after the parade.

** Please note date change – All Welcome **

SRS Book Fair Week: 10-14 August 2020
Celebrate reading with the Scholastic Book Fair that will 
run during Book Week in the school library. Open each day 
8.15-9.15am and 2.45-3.30pm.
Students and teachers (for their class) will be visiting the 
library to create their book wish lists.

myKindo app is now available to 
download for both android and iPhone, 
so you can make payments and place 
orders while you’re on the go!

Search for myKindo on the App Store for Apple
OR
Search for myKindo on Google Play for Android 

Call the Kindo helpdesk on freephone  
0508 454 636 (0508 4 KINDO) if need a hand,  
or email hello@mykindo.co.nz.

KINDO APP

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/pdf/school/stanhope_road_school/Menu.pdf
http://www.mykindo.co.nz
https://support.mykindo.co.nz/support/home
http://www.ezlunch.co.nz
http://www.mykindo.co.nz
https://apps.apple.com/nz/app/mykindo/id1445622107
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=nz.co.tgcl.mykindo
mailto:hello%40mykindo.co.nz?subject=


STANHOPE SCENE

QUIZ NIGHT

WHĀNAU LAUNCH DAY

What an awesome Whānau Launch! 

Everybody had an amazing time getting 
to know their fellow Whānau members, 
learning their chants and playing games. 

Well done to the Whānau leaders for their 
fabulous organisation and leadership! 

Let’s hear it for Ranginui, Tangaroa, 
Papatūānuku and Rūaumoko!!!!

PJ MUFTI DAY

Thank you so much to our community for 
supporting the Young Vinnies mufti day 
where we raised $640!

CAN YOU HELP?

Art Enquiry
If you have anything laying around the house or 
shed we could have for our Art inquiry could you 
please bring them to Mr Meadows – old paint, spray 
paint, containers, cardboard, used picture frames, 
paint rollers and brushes, textiles etc.

Large Knitting Needles & Wool
Miss Coverdale in Room 10 is looking for pairs 
of large/thick knitting needles suitable for little 
hands learning to knit. We would also appreciate 
donations of wool.

Cookie Cutters, Rolling Pins & Buttons
Suitable for the juniors to use with clay.

WE ARE LOOKING FOR THE  
FOLLOWING ITEMS

Year 9 Rotary Scholarships
Applications are invited from any students 
seeking enrolment in Year 9 at One Tree Hill 
College for 2021.

LEVEL A SCHOLARSHIPS have a value of 
$1000 each and can be used for educational 
purposes for as long as the student is enrolled 
at One Tree Hill College.

LEVEL B SCHOLARSHIPS cover the cost of 
subject material fees to a maximum of $100 
during the fi rst year of enrolment at One Tree 
Hill College.

Application forms can be obtained from the 
College reception and must be completed and 
returned by 4pm Friday 21 August 2020.

Open Day
Thursday 6 August 2020. 
Guided tours will take place at:
9.00am, 10.00am, 4.00pm and 5.00pm
Meet in the College reception.

Year 9 Enrolments
All enrolments for 2021 will be governed  
under  an enrolment scheme. Please refer to  
our website for more details and a map of the 
One Tree Hill College zone.

In Zone Enrolments
All in zone students must be enrolled on our 
special enrolment days on Tuesday 11 or 
Wednesday12 August 2020, 8am to 7pm.

Out of Zone Enrolments
All out of zone students must be enrolled on 
our special enrolment days on Tuesday 
11 August or Wednesday 12 August 2020, 
8am to 7pm. The last day for out of zone 
enrolments is Wednesday 2 September 2020. 
All out of zone enrolments are provisional 
until the ballot takes place on Wednesday 
9 September 2020. All families will be 
contacted regarding the outcome of the ballot 
process.

Enrol Now For 2021

Make an informed choice 
              about your child’s future

421-451 Great South Road, Penrose 
Auckland 1061, New Zealand 
PO Box 17471, Greenlane, Auckland 1546 
T +64 9 579 5049  F +64 9 579 5047
E offi ce@onetreehillcollege.school.nz 
www.onetreehillcollege.school.nz
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TEAM TALK – PUĀWAITANGA 

Every two weeks Puāwaitanga have special ‘Golden 
Time’ on a Friday afternoon. 

This is a reward for students who have been working 
well in class, focussing on their work and are using the 
school values. 

They are able to choose from a variety of activities, 
e.g. a Kahoot quiz, knitting, board games, drumming, 
mindful drawing, hoop-la and other outdoor games. 
Here we are having fun!

To ignite this term’s Inquiry, ‘What is Powerful about Art?’, we had a fun workshop day where we 
experimented with different forms of art.

Room 16. This workshop was inspired by a 
well known artist called Paul Kleen.  He was 
very interested in the theory of warm and cold 
colours and shapes. We used Jovi’s and felt tips 
instead of his preferred water colours.

In Room 17, students learned the skill of one 
point perspective drawing.  Although this was a 
challenge for many students, it was wonderful 
to see many giving it a go!  This activity showed 
students how to draw a 3D shape on a 2D 
surface (similar to the activity in Room 19).  
Students learnt key elements for perspective 
drawing such as the horizon line, vanishing 
point, construction and parallel lines.

In Room 18, we did some observational art. We 
sat in groups of four and used a Vivid to draw an 
object in front of us (e.g. a plant, a dustpan and 
brush…). They had 50 seconds to draw it, then 
they moved to another desk to see another view 
of the same object.  

When they had drawn it from four different 
angles they moved to the next table for another 
item. 

It was frenetic but fun!



PARENTS GROUP

In Room 19, we used the power of 
shading to convert a 2D circle into a 3D 
sphere. 

The video lesson we used was three 
minutes long, but it took us 50 minutes 
to get through it – lots of pauses as 
quality shading is not an easy business.

Room 20

In our first little taste of photography, we focused 
on the main elements to keep it simple. This was 
the ‘Rule Of Thirds and Perspectives’ .We also 
focussed on textures and light. 

We were lucky it was raining in the morning 
so we took the opportunity to capture any 
reflections and droplets of rain.

TEAM TALK – PUĀWAITANGA (cont’d)

Pizza Day Fundraiser

Thank you to all who 
purchased pizza on the last 
day of Term 2, we sold over 
540 slices of pizza, making 
a profit of $582. 

This money, along with 
funds raised last year, will 
be used to contribute to 
replacing the pool fence.  

Many thanks to the ladies 
from the Parent Group who 
helped us out on the day.

Annual Fun Run

This term is the Annual 
Fun Run which will be held 
in Week 10 of Term 3 on 
Thursday 24 September. 

Once again there will be 
obstacles, so time to start 
practising your climbing, 
crawling, running and 
jumping to be well prepared 
for the day.

Yummy Stickers

Yummy Fruit Stickers will 
be tallied up in the last week 
of term, so continue to eat 
those apples and bring the 
stickers in to school please!  

These are collected to get a 
share of the $200,000 free 
DG Sport sports gear prize 
pool, the more we collect, 
the greater our share. 
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REMINDERS

Term Dates 2020
Term 1: Wed 29 Jan – Fri 27 Mar
Term 2: Wed 15 Apr – Fri 3 Jul
Term 3: Mon 20 Jul – Fri 25 Sep
Term 4: Mon 12 Oct – Fri 11 Dec
TOD 6 November 2020

Term Dates 2021
Term 1: 4 Feb – 16 Apr
Term 2: 3 May – 9 Jul
Term 3: 26 Jul – 1 Oct
Term 4: 18 Oct – 16 Dec

School Donations/Fees 2020

Stanhope Road School has opted into 
the Government’s donations scheme. 
This means we will not ask parents 
for any activity fees this year except 
for Year 7 & 8 Technology, Year 8 
Camp, Sports, Choir, Cultural Trips or 
overnight stays.

However, anyone can choose to make 
a donation to the school at any time. 
Donation tax receipts can be claimed 
and GST is not payable. 

Donations can be paid into the school 
bank account 12 3109 0012738 000, at 
the office or via Kindo.

OFFICE HOURS:  The School Office is open daily from 8am-3.30pm.

STANHOPE ROAD SCHOOL APP
Sign up to the School App today to ensure 
you get important messages, newsletters, 
reminders and notify us of absences.

Go to the App Store on your Apple 
or Android device and search 
‘SchoolAppsNZ’ to download the app 
onto your device.

Then search ‘Stanhope Road School’ to 
find our school’s app.

Absences
If your child/ren are going to be away from school, please 
do one of the following BEFORE 9.00am each morning:

•	 call the school (579 6434), press option 2 and leave a 
message on the answer phone

•	 use the Absence submission template on the 
Stanhope Road School App

•	 send an email to office@stanhope.school.nz

•	 use the Absence submission form on the school 
website. Please clearly state your child/ren’s name, 
room number and why they are absent

Late to School
If your child is late to school, please ensure that they 
report to the office immediately on arrival to sign in and 
collect a late slip to give to their teacher. 

Kiwisaver advice

Cover for:
- Life
- Medical
- Trauma
- Income Protection
- Mortgage Protection
- Total Permanent Disability

Contact Jason today for a FREE NO OBLIGATION appointment

What we do....

yourinsuranceadvisernz021 432784 jasonshortt@yourinsuranceadviser.co.nz

Our goal is to ensure 
the right amount of 
money gets to the 
right people at the 

right time

SRS 2020 SPONSORS

mailto:office%40stanhope.school.nz?subject=
http://www.facebook.com/StanhopeRoadSchool/
mailto:office%40stanhope.school.nz?subject=

